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Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 
emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 
Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 
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Club Office Bearers for 2021-22 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 
Vice President Bryan O’Meara   
Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 
Assistant Secretary Martin Dunstan   
Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 
Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   
General Committee Ted Drake, Peter Carter, Martin Dunstan, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Karen 

Carter, Ian Chislett, Roy Begelhole 
Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake   
Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 
Newsletter Editor John Nicholson - (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 
Assistant Newsletter Editor Karen Carter 55692270  
Webmaster Frances Guyett - (fguyett@live.com.au)   
Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 
Club Captain   
Mid Week Captain(s) Wally & Doreeen Mellis  55626259 
Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan   
Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 
Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 

Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stevens 
Jacob Hinkley 
Jason Hinkley 

55628169 
 
55692270 

 
0459292230 
0429692270 
0407059469 
0428527139 
0415468799 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 55628169  
Engine Committee Graham Conn, Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston,  

G McCleod. Ian Chislett 
  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   
Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Doug Byron   
Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 

Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 
Ian Rees 

 
 
 
 
55628169 
 

0428123364 
0408529296 
0428527139 
0438863236 
 
0407041606 
0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Brian McGarvie   
Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   
Catering Bev Conn, Karen Carter   
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Events Calendar: August 2022 to November 2022 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

August 2022 
Fri 26th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 28th  Club run - Hamilton Swap Meet  Make your own way there.  
Opens at 7:00 am. Entry $4.00 

 

September 2022 
Wed 14th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
Thurs 8th  Thursday Coffee Run  1.00 pm Meet Penshurst café – to Dunkeld.  
Fri 30th AGM & General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

October 2022 
Sat 1st Working Bee at Club rooms 10 am Clean and tidy up  
Sun 2nd  Club run  TBA  
8th / 9th  Rootes Rally  Coming to town and at Clubrooms  
Wed 12th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
Thurs 13th  Note: No Coffee Run   No run due to Roy’s rally.  
Friday 14th Roys Rally departs. Back 17th.  Details at September meeting.  
Fri 28th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
Sun 30th  Club run  TBA  

November 2022 
Wed 9th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
Thurs 10th  Thursday Coffee Run     
11th / 13th  Bendigo Swap Meet    
Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
Sun 27th  Club run  TBA  
Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 
Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at G & M Autos McMeekin Road Warrnambool. Thanks to 
everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up now so please keep them coming in. 

Bendigo Swap Meet  

Volunteers are required for two hour shifts and you can nominate whatever suits you from Friday 11th: 8am to 
midnight, and Saturday 12th Nov: Midnight to 10pm, and Sunday 13th Nov: 6am to 1 pm. See Ian Rees. 
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President’s Message 
Hello to all members, partners, and families. 
I hope you are all well and staying out of the wild and woolly August weather. 

Doug Byron has drawn up a proposed development for the BBQ Area including ideas put 
forward by members. Come to the August general meeting and have your say on the 
proposed area so we can finalise the scope of work. Thankyou Doug for the drawings. 

We need ideas for end of month Sunday Runs. Let the committee know if you have any 
ideas where you would like to go. And we need volunteers to nominate to be the Club Captain at the AGM. 

General Meeting is Friday, August 26th at 7:30 pm and we will be discussing the BBQ area; end of month 
runs and any other things you need to discuss. Come along, have cuppa and a chat after the meeting. 

Next year’s 50th anniversary year calendar is being printed now and will be available at end of this month at 
the general meeting. I had a sneak gander and looks good with some special photo montages from 
yesteryear. Bring cash. $15 each. Last year they were all sold by November, so be in early. 

Most everyone has paid their subs and we now have 363 members - about the same as this time last year. 
Please return your membership form if you haven’t so that we can keep member details up to date. 

Bill Poynton is doing a presentation at the general meeting end of this month about the restoration of his 
1924 Garford fire engine so please come along and hear about Bill’s journey on the restoration. 

End of the month Sunday run, 28th of August is to the Hamilton Swap Meet. Gates open at 7am with a 
$4.00 entry fee. Make your own way there. 

September 8th is the midweek run to Dunkeld for Afternoon Tea. Meet at Penshurst at 1pm to proceed to 
Dunkeld. See calendar events in newsletter or be at the general meeting for more details. 

Working bee at Clubrooms on Saturday October 1st to have a clean-up. Come along at 10am to help. 

Roy is organising a Rally from October 14 -17th to Kerang and beyond. Program and accommodation will be 
discussed at the general meeting end of this month and booking for accommodation need to be made. 

Please support all our sponsors 

To all who are not feeling well, I hope you are feeling better soon. 

CHEERS FOR NOW 

Ken Perrett, Club President. 
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W&DHVC Inc General Meeting Minutes – 29th July 2022 

Apologies: Graham Hoare, Marj Warton, Darcy Howard, Ted Drake. Moved those apologies be accepted: Bev Conn; 
2nd John Kennett. Carried. 
June 2022 Meeting Minutes: Moved to accept as printed in July newsletter: J. Nicholson; 2nd R Begelhole. Carried. 
Business Arising: See below. 
Correspondence In: Newsletter from Casterton. Emailed from Hamilton, Mt Gambier, Colac, Vintage Motorcycles. 
invoices for gas, electricity and Taits. Fed agenda for Aug 6 meeting. Email from A L Lane on Rambler expenses. Email 
from Colac Club about combined runs. Subs renewals. Museums Vic. email about Ziegler engine boiler loan. 
Out: Letter to A L Lane Trust for Rambler expenses for two years. Thankyou letter to Boyles for donation of diesel for 
the Ruston. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Ian Chislett; 2nd Bill Poynton. Carried. 
Treasurers Report: Account balances and Income/Expenditure as of July 27th read by Treasurer. Moved that 
Treasurer’s report be accepted, and expenditure approved; Ross Millard; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 
Club Captain (for club runs and events): June Club Run- was to Cobden. Very poor turnout noted and discussed. 
July Club Run on Sunday is to Timboon for cuppa. Leave Clubrooms at 1 pm. Or meet at Distillery at 2pm. 
August run is to Hamilton on 28th to coincide with Hamilton swap meet. Opens at 7:30 pm. Make your own way. 
Colac Car Club requested notification where we can combine club runs. We will communicate with them on runs. 
Mid-Week Runs 
July 14th: Went to Simon’s Waterfront. 
August 11th: Port Fairy at Charlies for 2pm. Make your own way. 
Engine Committee: Contact about Ziegler car from a relative with some historical information. Team there on 
Wednesdays from 10 am to about 3 pm. And team will do other groups by appointment. 
Community Service Captain: Sept. 7th from Anchor Point to Port Fairy. Archie Graham asked for run in October. 
Federation: Bendigo swap November 11-13th. See Ian Rees if you can volunteer for 2-hr shift at the gates.   
Ashley Wright: Fed meeting next week. Bendigo swap theme is barn find vehicles. Swap in Shepparton Sept 11th. 
General Business: 

 Committee room renovation: All complete with carpet laid. 
 Kitchen roof leak: Ted bought a ceiling vent, and it is now in the place of the hole. Job done. 
 Moved a vote of thanks to all the people who put in work on the committee room work and the paving 

stones outside front of Clubrooms: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd John Kennett. Carried. 
 50th Anniversary: Bryan O’Meara advised City Mem. Bowls booked Sat 25th March for dinner. $45 ea. Names 

and money in new year. Photos for 2023 calendar sorted. Ordering 50 mugs, 40 stubbie holders and bumper 
badges. Afternoon tea at clubrooms and possibly car display at FJ grounds on the Sunday. 

 Monitor magazine raised by Bill Poynton – also having 50th anniversary this year. Moved for Club to buy their 
commemorative book: Bill Poynton, 2nd Rod Boyle. Carried. 

 BBQ area upgrade: Doug put drawing in July newsletter and discussed scope. Final comments to Doug. 
 Committee agreed that we look at buying new HVAC for kitchen and leave the one in small office. 
 Membership subs update. 361 members paid. Letter to go to VicRoads with 5 non-financial members. 
 2023 Club calendar update. Being finalised now with photos and available at August Gen Meeting. $15 ea. 
 Hillman Club/Rootes Group Rally on October 8/9th. Neil Yeomans in attendance and provided update on 

organising the event and obtained names of members who will help marshal cars. Sat 8th October. 
 Triumph register rally coming to Warrnambool in October 2023. 
 Roy organising weekend tour leaving here October 12th to Kerang, Jerilderie, Lake Boga Swan Hill, and back 

to Kerang. Back home on 17th. Accommodation held at Kerang Valley Resort (03 54521311) until end of 
September. Let Roy know if you would like to go and need to book accommodation. 

 AGM in September: Nomination forms available. Need committee members and club captain and more. 
 Graham Conn has cassette tape on history of the Ruston. May listen to it sometime at a general meeting.  
 Ken has someone wanting to buy a Ford Customline - see Ken if you have one for sale. 

New or First Time Members: None. 
Meeting closed at 8:40 p.m.  
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W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes - 11th August 2022 

Present: Ken Perrett, Bryan O’Meara, Ian Chislett, Roy Begelhole, Ross Millard, Ted Drake. Graham Conn, Geoff 
Houston, Peter Carter, Karen Carter. Ian Rees. 
Apologies: Martin Dunstan. Moved to accept apologies: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 
Errata: Ian Chislett was present at the May committee meeting (was incorrectly entered as apology), and also was 
present at June and July meetings but not entered as present or apology. 
Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept July Committee meeting minutes (with note above about omission 
of presence of Ian Chislett) as printed in July newsletter: Ian Chislett; 2nd Roy Begelhole. Carried. 
Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 
Correspondence: 
In: Newsletters from Newcomb, Gippsland and by email from Hamilton and Colac. SW Credit statement. Invoice from 
AusPost and Energy Aus for gas. Subs renewal forms and payments. 
Out: Letter to VicRoads on those members with cars on CPS who hadn’t resigned and hadn’t paid subs. 
Moved to accept correspondence: Ian Chislett; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 
Reports 
Treasurer: Account balances provided by Treasurer. Accounts listed for July/August for payment. Moved to receive 
the Treasurer’s report, approve accounts, and pay invoices: Ross Millard; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried.  
Engine Committee: 25 members of caravan club at CheeseWorld today. Yesterday Jack Brittain removed his signs and 
bowser which had been on long term display. Graham McLeod and Bill Poynton have info on Ruston.  
Club Captain: 
July Club Run to Timboon for cuppa. Distillery didn’t have room for all, but rest went to pub and had a great time. 
August run is to Hamilton on 28th to coincide with Hamilton swap meet. Opens at 7pm. 
September run: to be arranged at August general meeting. 
Roy’s weekend tour in October: Moved to approve Roy running the weekend tour from October 14-17: Bryan 
O’Meara. 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. If you would like to go, see Roy about motel booking details. 
Mid-week:  
September 8th run is to Dunkeld. Meet at Penshurst by coffee shop at 11am.  
No mid-week run in October because of Roy’s rally. 
Community Service Coordinator:  
Anchor Point Village residents run to Port Fairy scheduled for Wed 7th September. 
Seniors week: Plan to go out to Woolsthorpe.  
Federation Rep: None. 
General Business: 

 Moved to approve Doug to buy timber etc for Committee table trolley: Peter Carter; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 
 Progress on buying a new HVAC for kitchen.  Geoff to get quotes. 
 Tar seal tidy up next to pavers in front of Clubrooms – Might happen this month. 
 BBQ area upgrade: Doug’s updated diagram in last newsletter and final comments at next general meeting. 
 50th anniversary committee: Planning is progressing and Bryan to contact Troy at FJ to arrange visit there. 
 Discussed concept to compile list of Club cars on CPS. Privacy issues and so decided not to progress. 
 Hillman/Rootes Car Club visit Oct 8/9. Karen discussed arrangements. 90 adults, 4 kids. $12.50 ea. for lunch. 
 Subs update. Letter sent to VicRoads on August 1st with names of 4 unpaid subs members with cars on CPS. 
 Calendar update. Draft is complete and being printed. Will be on sale at end of month general meeting. 
 SRO Land Tax: Applied to SRO for waiver but in meantime agreed to pay. Will get refund if successful. 
 AGM: Ken to chair. Appoint scrutineers on night. 
 Moved to approve draft AGM Committee Report with one change: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd R. Begelhole. Carried. 
 Working bee for general clean up scheduled for Sat 1st October at 10am. Volunteers needed. 
  Treasurer tabled for review the Annual Financial Report for AGM. Finalise next month for AGM. 

New member applications: None 
Meeting closed at 8:55 pm. 
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Notice of 2022 Annual General Meeting, 
AGM Agenda and Nomination Forms 

AGM Place and Date and Time: 
This year there will be an AGM where all members and associate members are invited and can attend in person. It 
will be held on September 30th at 7:30pm at the Clubrooms. The September general meeting will follow afterwards. 

AGM Agenda: 
1. Reading and confirmation of 2021 AGM minutes (also printed in this newsletter). 
2. Reading and adoption of the Annual Report of Committee (also printed in this newsletter). 
3. Presentation, consideration, and adoption of the 2021/22 Financial year report including the balance sheet 

and statement of accounts and auditors report (to be presented by the Treasurer at the AGM). 
4. Election of office bearers and committee. 
5. Nominate and elect auditors for next financial year. 
6. Any other business. 

Nomination Forms: 
Nomination forms for all the elected positions are now available. Copies are available at the Clubrooms, and they will 
also be emailed/mailed out with this August newsletter. 

All positions are up for nomination and election. You can nominate alternatives to the existing incumbents. Some 
current incumbents however won’t be standing for re-election including the President and four Committee 
Members. We also need a Club Captain as that position hasn’t been filled for several years now. 

To nominate someone, you need to fill out the nomination form with you being the nominator along with the person 
being nominated and a seconder. Get the approval of the person you are nominating and all three need to sign the 
form. Submit the form to a Committee member or mail it in or put it in the nominations box at the Clubrooms. 

Use one form for one nominee for one position. If you want to nominate one person for several positions, then use 
a separate form for each position. Any member can nominate someone who is a Club member. 

Ian Rees - Secretary 

2021 AGM Minutes 

Note: Due to prevailing COVID 19 pandemic restrictions on gatherings, the AGM was conducted by mail out of the 
resolutions required by the Club’s Constitution plus reports and voting forms for Club Officer positions to all 
members on the membership roster as of August 2021. The Club’s Rules allow voting either by those present at the 
AGM or by mail. The Committee appointed Doug Byron and Murray Murfett to act as Scrutineers to count all the 
votes which had been mailed or lodged at the Clubrooms by September 24th, 2021. 

On September 24th 2021, the President was in attendance with the two Scrutineers at the Clubrooms at 4 pm for the 
vote count. There were 27 ballots and that exceeded the Club Rules requirement for a quorum of 15. 

The outcome of vote counting as provided to the Secretary (who was not in attendance) was as follows: 

Resolutions: 
Resolution 1: Minutes of the last A.G.M as printed in the August 2021 newsletter be accepted. 
Moved: Peter Carter; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried. 
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Resolution 2: Annual Report of the Committee as printed in the August 2021 newsletter be accepted. 
Moved Ian Chislett; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 
Resolution 3: Treasurers Report and Audit Report as mailed/emailed to Club Members be accepted. 
Moved: Ross Millard; 2nd Ian Rees. Carried. 
Resolution 4: That McLaren Hunt Financial be appointed auditors for the 2021/2022 financial year. 
Moved: Ross Millard; 2nd Ian Rees. Carried. 

Election of Office Bearers: 
The vote for all Club Officers nominated (and now listed in the table of Club Office Bearers on page 2 of the Club 
newsletters since October 2021) was “Yes” 

Ian Rees - Secretary 

Annual Report of Club Committee for 2022 AGM 

COVID restrictions continued to affect meetings and events in the last half of 2021. There was no general meeting in 
October but from November on the general meetings, committee meetings, mid-week and end of month club runs 
all got back to a semblance of normal and in December we had the Christmas party at the Clubrooms. 

The Lake Pertobe car display went ahead in January after negotiations with the Warrnambool City Council about 
appropriate COVID restrictions. The display included 85 vehicles and despite no fences or BBQ and we were pleased 
with the turnout of vehicles and donations raised for charity. Local and out of town Austin Seven car owners brought 
their cars and were the highlight which celebrated 100 years since the first Austin Seven was introduced in 1922. 

A Bunnings BBQ was held in March and raised over $900. Thanks to the volunteers who manned the BBQ. 

About 25 new members joined the Club in the past 12 months and at the end of this June just prior to membership 
subscription renewal the Club’s membership was about 390 which is the same as June last year. We welcome recent 
new members and hope that you meet new friends at the Club and get involved with our activities. 

Since July 2021 the Club has lost members who have passed away including Rick Frewin, Leslie McDonald, Colin 
Williams, Jean Smith, and John Ryan. Vale to all those members. 

Volunteers were busy all year working on various upgrade projects in and around the Clubrooms. 
 The Committee room has now had been combined into one room with the old toilet and internal wall 

removed. Shelves and storage for office files, consumables and office equipment has been installed.  
 The pebble garden in the front of the Clubrooms has been removed and replaced with bluestone paving. 
 A ziptrak blind was installed to allow separation of the kitchen from the main meeting room. That was partly 

funded by a bequest from the late Aileen Morgan. 
 Landscaping and garden establishment was completed in the dividing strip in the parking area. 
 A section of the southern boundary fence was replaced in conjunction with the affected neighbour. 
 Tidy up of the BBQ area started with a clean-up and, after consultation with members, a redevelopment plan 

has been agreed. A generous donation from the will of Cob Owen will be used to fund the work. 
Thanks to all volunteers who have spent many hours working on those projects. 

The financial position of the Club is secure. The operating profit is consistent with previous years. 

March 2023 will be the Club’s 50th anniversary and a subcommittee was established in April to plan a celebration to 
be held at the end of next March. Bryan O’Meara is the chair of the subcommittee and with other volunteers has 
begun planning for the scope of events including a dinner and a rally. 
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The President, Treasurer, Committee, Safety Check Officers, Property Officer, Newsletter Editor, Federation Reps, 
Catering Committee, those doing maintenance and work on the Clubrooms plus others put in many hours of unpaid 
work. Thank you for the efforts of those volunteers this past year including those who are retiring. Peter and Karen 
Carter, Martin Dunstan and Roy Begelhole will not be standing again for the Committee. Ken Perrett will have served 
three years as President and won’t be standing again. The Club again did not have a Club Captain this past year and it 
has negatively impacted on forward planning of monthly Club runs. The Club needs volunteers to run the Club so 
please consider whether you can volunteer at the AGM for the Committee and other positions. 

 Ian Rees – Club Secretary for and on behalf of the Club President and Committee 

 

Now, let me see……….! 

 

Murray Murfett’s nearly completed 1911, Model 32 Buick Runabout had its first road test recently, after a 7-year 
restoration. The veteran has been entered into a rally in a few weeks’ time and plenty of fine-tuning advice was 
offered by fellow members, (who were also checking for Phillips-head screws!)  

Bill Poynton, who took the image, wondered whether it might make a good fire chiefs’ car, to lead his similarly 
coloured 1924 Garford fire truck into the fray! 

Murray Murfett 
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August General Meeting talk 

 

Bill Poynton will be doing a talk with photos at the August general meeting entitled: “WHO 
WANTS TO DO UP A FIRE ENGINE?”. Come along to hear Bill’s restoration experience with 
his 1924 Garford fire engine. 

 

Extract from “Cobden Club Newsletter – July 2022” 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 
Club Merchandise For Sale 

 
 
 
Club logo pens for sale for $3.00 
Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3.00. 
See Ken 

For Sale 
Lovely 1943 Ford WW2 jeep & matching trailer,  
complete and authentic. 
ID #220286   Chassis # V GPW 141300 
POA neg. 
Contact Daryl 0407059469 

For Sale 
1 x Red 202 Holden motor with auto box $50 
1 x 186 Holden motor with manual g/box with modified head (possibly 
Yella Terra) $150 
Contact Doug 5565 1395 

FOR SALE: 2023 Car Club Calendars: 

Calendars are being printed now and will be for sale at 
the August meeting and onwards. The calendar is a 
special one as it commemorates the 50th anniversary of 
the Club. It has some photos of cars and people of 
yesteryear and some great photos of current members 
cars. 200 printed same as last year and last year they 
were all sold by November so be in early. Still $15. Bring 
cash!  
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Advertisements: 
Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 

  
  
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 
Seacombe House – Motor Inn 

Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 
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N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 
 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 
Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

 custom work 
 cars 
 boats 
 trucks 
 motorbikes 
 ag machinery 
 seat repairs 
 hood linings 
 door trims 
 carpets 
 ute canopies 
 trailer canopies 
 boat travel covers 
 annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 
Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 
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Mal Pitcher. 
Shannons Wimmera Regional Development Officer. 
mal.lynn@bigpond.com 
0418 800 708 
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25th NOV – 27th NOV 

Geelong Revival Motoring Festival 
Ritchie Boulevard, Geelong. 

 


